
 
PENN TOWNSHIP 

WORKSESSION MINUTES 
January 16, 2013 

 
 
 A work session was held by the Penn Township Board of Supervisors on Wednesday, 
January 16, 2013, called to order at the Municipal Building, 228 Clifford Road, Selinsgrove, 
Snyder County, Pennsylvania, following the Conditional Use Hearing of Susan Sprenkel. Those 
present: Supervisors William Moyer, Jon Payne, Fred Ulrich, Solicitor James Bathgate, Susan 
Sprenkel and Lee Kreamer. 
 
Discussion held on the findings of the Susan Sprenkel Conditional Use Hearing. Ms Sprenkel 
requesting that her business ‘The Boat Doc’ be allowed to sell vehicles. Currently, The Boat 
Doc sells boats, trailers, etc. After review, motion made by Fred Ulrich, seconded by Bill Moyer, 
and unanimously approved, the Susan Sprenkel Conditional Use was granted. 
 
Applications for Roadmaster were reviewed. Six applicants were chosen to interview. Interviews  
will be conducted after criminal background checks are completed.  
 
The vacancy on the Penn Township Municipal Authority Board was discussed. Upon motion by 
Jon Payne, seconded by Fred Ulrich and unanimously approved, Robert Davis was appointed to 
the PTMA Board to replace James Newman, who has resigned. 
 
Motion made and unanimously approved to appoint Bill Moyer as coordinator between the 
Supervisors and the road crew and to appoint Fred Ulrich as coordinator between the 
Supervisors and the office staff. 
 
Motion made and unanimously approved that any of the Supervisors are authorized to sign the 
Conditional Use.  
 
Motion made and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 7:10pm.    
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Robin Bieber, 
Township Secretary  
 
 


